

# Bensley-Rounds Post 280 Post Notes Iroquois, South Dakota



Volume 18 Issue 1

Colin Royal, Editor, Member SDALPA

January 20, 2013

Next Meeting – February 7, 2013 Time: 7:00pm. At Post Home, Iroquois, S.D.

"As we express our gratitude, we must never forget that the highest appreciation is not to utter words, but to live by them." ~John Fitzgerald Kennedy

### COMMANDER'S CORNER

Next meeting is February 7, 2013 at the Post home at 7:00PM.

The next breakfast will be on February 10, 2013 for the Student Washington DC Trip..

The next Kingsbury County meeting will be February 27, 2013 at Oldham.

The Iroquois Class of '73 has requested to rent the hall for Sports day evening and that the Post prepare the supper that night.

Any member who signs up two (2) new members, I will pay your next year's dues. PUFLs will get the cash. - Deb Jennings, Commander

# MEMBERSHIP REPORT

We have 91 members paid of the goal of 102 for the 2013 year. Remember that the dues are now \$35 and you may begin sending them in.

The Iroquois community and surrounding area has many eligible veterans and all you have to do is ask them.

Remember, just ask the new members to join and ask the past members to renew their membership and Just Ask.

## **UPCOMING EVENTS**

Feb 3 – Four Chaplains Sunday

Feb 7 – Post Meeting

Feb 8-10 - Midwinter Conference @ Oacoma

2013 Membership: 89.22%

Feb 10 – Breakfast

Feb 14 – Valentine's Day

Feb 21 - Auxiliary Meeting

Mar 7 – Post Meeting

Mar 17 – St Patrick's Day

Mar 21 - Auxiliary Meeting

### **SAL SQUADRON 280 NEWS**

"Just Ask"

The Detachment of South Dakota is still selling tickets for the Dell Inspiron Laptop which will be drawn at the Mid-Winter Conference. Tickets are \$5 or 3 for \$10, contact Colin Royal, 605-354-0310 for tickets.

## **AUXILIARY UNIT 280 NEWS**

The next meeting is February 21, 2013 at 7:00 PM at the Post Home.

Please help us with keeping your address updated as we have been getting a few newsletters returned due to forwarding time has elapsed. Also, if you would rather receive the newsletter via email instead of the US mail just let us know and we'll hook you up.



## **TAPS**

Our sincerest thoughts of sympathy go out to the family of Henry Tschetter